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GODERICH MOUNT FOREST SARNIA 

 
 
 

VIA EMAIL ONLY

April 13, 2022 

Ian Mitchell, District Engineer 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
Owen Sound District Office 
101 17th Street East, Third Floor 
Owen Sound, ON   N4K 0A5 

RE: Stephen Landfill (Closed) Status Report (2020-2021) 
Certificate of Approval No. A162102 

On behalf of the Municipality of South Huron, please find enclosed the 2020-2021 annual report 
for the Stephen Landfill (Closed), as follows: 

• An electronic copy of the “Stephen Landfill Status Report (2020-2021) Volume I – Report” and
“Stephen Landfill Status Report (2020-2021) Volume II – Figures & Appendices”, both dated
April 13, 2022.

• An electronic copy of the completed Monitoring and Screening Checklist.

As noted in Section 3.3 b), SP2-93 was destroyed in 2016 (likely by adjacent agricultural
activities).  The Municipality is proposing not to reconstruct SP2-93 and is requesting that it be removed 
from the approved monitoring program. In addition, the Municipality is requesting to formally abandon 
OW17-3 and OW18-3, due to the sale of the property north of the landfill, and remove them from the 
current monitoring program. 

Additional reasons for the above request are detailed within the report. 

If you have any questions, please contact us. 

Yours very truly, 

B. M. ROSS AND ASSOCIATES LIMITED

Per_________________________________ 
    Ryan DeVries, P. Eng. 

RPD:es 
Encl. 
c.c. Don Giberson, Municipality of South Huron
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